
Ministry of Transportation
Office of the Director
West Operations Branch

659 Exeter Road
London, Ontario   N6E 1L3
Telephone: (519) 873-4333
Facsimile: (519) 873-4236

Ministère des Transports
Bureau du directeur
Direction des opérations ouest

659, chemin Exeter
London (Ontario) N6E 1L3
Téléphone : (519) 873-4333
Télécopieur : (519) 873-4236

April 12, 2021

His Worship Wade Mills 
Mayor 
Town of Shelburne 
203 Main Street East Shelburne ON L9V 3K7 
mayor@shelburne.ca

Dear Mayor Mills:

T 21-22 Connecting Links 
Program.

We received 42 submissions this year, and all were carefully reviewed by the ministry.  
Unfortunately, your project was not selected for funding in 2021-22.  We encourage you to 
contact Zsolt Katzirz, Head of Operational Services, at 519-873-0486 or email 
Zsolt.katzirz@ontario.ca to discuss your submission and the reason for this decision.

The ministry recognizes the importance of investing in Connecting Link infrastructure. As you 
may be aware, the annual program funding available was $30 million for the 2021-22
program year. I encourage your municipality to submit a project(s) for the 2022-23
Connecting Links Program, which will be open for applications later this year.

Thank you again for your interest in this program.

Sincerely,

Geoffrey Gladdy
Director, West Operations

c. Denyse Morrissey, CAO, Town of Shelburne


